1 September 2005 

Carl Hashim

Ofreg

Brookmount Buildings

42 Fountain Street

Belfast

BT1 5EE

Dear Carl
Re:  The Proposed Company Structure of Northern Ireland Energy Holdings Limited – A Consultation Paper

The Consumer Council welcomes the opportunity to respond to this consultation on the proposed company structure of Northern Ireland Energy Holdings Limited.

At this time the Consumer Council considers that the proposals set out in this paper will go some way to protecting the interests of Northern Ireland energy consumers through the robust governance arrangements which the Consumer Council had supported in the initial Premier Transmission Limited consultation document.

The additional governance arrangements which will bring Moyle Holdings Limited into line with Premier Transmission Limited will give consumers added protection though additional transparency and accountability.

Although, in principle, the Consumer Council supports the proposals set out in the consultation document, there are some areas where we would require further information.

Firstly we would ask seek further reassurance from the Authority that the ownership of two major energy assets by one company will not prove detrimental to the Northern Ireland energy market.  This is especially important as the organisation in question has expressed an interest in developing a role in other infrastructural energy assets.  The Consumer Council would like to see more evidence on the Authority’s view that this will not have a negative impact on the energy market in Northern Ireland.

We would wish to seek the Authority's assurance that there will not be a conflict of interest as a result one management company servicing two essentially competing assets and that this will not be at variance with the Authority's plans on ring-fencing which “guarantees that the Moyle and SNIP group of companies continue to be run as separate entities.”
We appreciate the Authority is keen to move forward on this and the Consumer Council is supportive of actions that will have long term benefits for energy consumers in Northern Ireland, however we feel that before committing ourselves to fully supporting these new arrangements we require more information on the issues outlined above.

We would appreciate contact on receipt of this response to discuss these outstanding issues.

Yours sincerely

SINEAD DYNAN
Senior Consumer Affairs Officer

